

## BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK

HAROLD O. LEVY, Chancellon

OFFICE OF THE CHANGELLOR 110 Livingsion Street - Brooklyn NY 11221

TREMES ECONOR
DIRECTOR
TROMAS W. HYLLOG
DEPUTY DESCRIPTOR

December 6, 2001

Dr. Delois Blakely 477 West 144<sup>th</sup> Street Apr. #2 New York, NY 10031

OST # 01-4946

Dear Dr. Blakely.

The Chancellur's Office of Special investigation's has received a referral regarding your role in the Parents Teachers Association of Martin Luther King, Jr. High School.

The allegation states that you received \$174 in tokens to be distributed to parents who attended PTA meetings during the 2000/91 school year. The tokens were property of the New York City Board of Education. A copy of your receipt for the 116 tokens was included with the documentation submitted to this office.

According to the allegation you have failed to account for the 116 tokens you received. In addition, it is alleged that you have failed to respond to numerous requests to account for the said tokens. Please comest me at (718) 935-5956 by December 12, 2001 to discuss this matter. Failure to respond by the close of business on December 12, 2001 may result in legal action laken against You Without faithful notice.

Sincerely.

Richard Switzch

Chief Financial Livestryator

PEE-06-02 12:12 FROM: OFFICE OF INVESTIGATIONS

ID:17108355238

PAGE



## BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK HAROLD O. LEVY, Chancellor

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR 110 Livingston Street - Broaklyn NY 11201

DIRECTOR

THOMAS W. HYLAND DEPUTY DIRECTOR

February 6, 2002

Dr. Delois Blakely 477 West 142nd Street Suite # 2 New York, NY 10031

OSI#01-4946

Dear Dr. Blakely:

This is a follow-up to my letter of January 28, 2002, wherein I requested that you account for tokens you received from Martin L. King, Jr. HS.

According to Parents Association members and officers that I have spoken to, your receipt of 116 tokens on March 2, 2001 was based upon you distributing tokens to PA members who attended PA meetings between March 2, 2001 and the end of June 2001. In your December 26, 2001 statement to me, you stated that you used all the tokens, except approximately 20 tokens, to go to Martin L. King, Jr. HS on PA and school leadership team business. The PA members I spoke to dispute that you were authorized to go to the school on a daily basis for official business. Their understanding of your frequent school visits was as a volunteer only.

In addition, you previously stated that you gave approximately 20 tokens to Mr. Randell when he visited MLK, Jr. HS. I spoke to Mr. Randell and he denies receiving any tokens from you. He further stated that he lives three blocks from the school and he did not require tokens to come to the school.

Under the circumstances, I am holding you accountable for the usage of all 116 tokens valued at \$174. Please forward a check in the amount of \$174, made payable to the Parents Association of Martin Luther King, Jr. HS, to our office by February 11, 2002.

If you have any questions in this matter please call me at (718) 935-5956.

Sincerely.

Richard Suitant

Chief Financial Investigator

RS/

Jamal Young